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2020    LODGE OFFICERS    2021 
 
Governor: Al Cook 
Junior Past Governor: Al Wittig 
Junior Governor: Ken Korte 
Treasurer: Dennis  London 
Administrator: Monte Lunde 
 Prelate :Tom Trzcinsk 
 1-Year Trustee: Tom Mangan 
 2-Year Trustee: Gary Underdahl 
 3-Year Trustee: Rodney Fazackerley 
  Inner Guard: Fred Green 
  Sergeant at Arms: Rick Susits 
 LODGE MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Saturday @ 11:00 
 LEGION MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 10:30 
 OFFICERS MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Thursday @ 1:00 
 DISTRICT 24 MEETINGS: 1st Sunday @11:00 
    SQ & OFFICE PHONE # 775-727-6577   

THE LOOM OFFICERS MEETING, FOLLOWED BY THE JOINT 
OFFICERS MEETING WHICH IS FOLLOWED BY THE HOUSE 
COMMITTEE MEETING, 1:00, 1st & 3rd THURSDAY OF EACH 

MONTH 

2020   CHAPTER OFFICERS    2021 
 

Senior Regent: Ellen Roesch 
Junior Graduate Regent: Brigitte Dubin 
Junior Regent: Dawn Susits 
Secretary: Janet Rogers 
Recorder: Kathy Butkovich 
Guide: Carol Hansen 
Assistant Guide: Charlotte Lyons 
 CHAPTER MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Monday @ 7:00 
             COMMITTEE MEETINGS: 1st Monday @ 5:30 & 6:00 
 WOTM OFFICERS MEETING: Thursday before the 3rd 
 Monday @ 5:00 

DEADLINE for all articles to be included in next Bu lletin 
and Calendar is Feb 11 at Midnight….unless previous  

arrangements are made. 

WIN A YEAR’S FREE DUES 
See the bartender on duty and take a 50 cent chance on the "Free Dues 
for a Year" Board for the LOOM 
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GOVERNOR’S CORNER 
 

To all those not coming in due to Covid-19, we are wearing masks and social 
distancing. We are also taking reservations and observing 25 percent 
occupancy. It has been a difficult year, but thanks to loyal attendees, we are 
doing “ok”. 
It is time to nominate the officers for next year. Applications are located in the 
hallway. If you are interested, fill one out. 
January and February are busy months. Please check your calendar. Don’t 
forget our New Year’s Eve Party, from 3 to 9 pm. Prime rib dinner, music, and 
fun. Hopefully there will be no more shut downs. 
‘Til next time, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Stay safe. 
Al Cook, Governor 
 

SENIOR REGENT 
WELCOME to 2021! First I would like to thank all of the co-workers that took 
the time and worked so diligently to keep our Lodge afloat and successful 
during the very challenging 2020. It truly does show team work and never 
giving up does work! Even with the virus and other challenges, we continued 
to help our community and Moose families in distress. By playing by the rules 
(even if we didn’t like or agree with them) we had several successful 
functions. 2021 will bring new challenges: becoming ONE Moose, continuing 
pandemic concerns, getting people back to work and adjusting to whatever 
our “new normal” is. If we continue as we have so far, we will be successful 
and eventually get through it all. Remember: Patience is a virtue and Hope is 
what keeps us going. In these very trying times, strive for the first and never 
give up the second. Hopefully, 2021 will bring everyone peace, good health, 
happiness and prosperity as we continue with our efforts. 
 

FROM THE PILGRIM 
So happy to see 2020 go and pray for a better 2021.  This past year has 
been challenging for all.  Please abide by the rules mandated by our state 
governor.  Don't blame those that are doing their jobs. 
  I hope all had a great holiday with friends and family.  Happy to have you 
back home. 
  This One Moose will be good.  I don't see anything changing.  The men and 
women of our lodge and chapter have been working together for the last 
almost 30 years that I've been a member.  The one benefit I see is that we'll 
have more members to choose from to fill our officers, and chairmen/women. 
  Please make sure your dues are paid before the deadline.  When you're late 
paying, we lose you as a member until International receives your fee. 
  If you're thinking about running for an office starting May1, 2021, please 
submit your letter of intent.  We'll be having our nomination meetings in 
February and March of 2021. 
  Enough for now, may the Supreme Being keep us all safe and healthy. 
Pilgrim Jim Cornell  
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FROM THE ADMINISTRATOR 
We thank all LOOM 808 & WOTM 1141 fellow members that have been 
supporting our Lodge in this 2020 trying year.  The Nevada Governor has 
been placing restrictions on our use of the Lodge weekly during this Covd-19 
attack. To satisfy one requirement that the Governor placed in Dec 2020 is 
meal reservations.  We have entered all the LOOM 808 and WOTM 1141 
members into our data base in the POS system so when you would like to 
get a reservation for a meal you can just give the Social Quarters or Lodge 
personnel your membership card to swipe. 
 
Taking photos of anyone In a bar or our Social Quarters is not allowed under 
State of Nevada law unless you have the individual's permission.  You can 
NOT take a picture without having the parties involved OK and the Lodge 808 
Officers OK (This covers the birthday cake photo's).  There has been 
complaints to this office about an individual that has taken photo's of the 
Social Quarters with our members present and placing it on the 
internet.  Remember anything that you place on the internet will be out there 
and you will NEVER be able to get it back.  This is how law suits are started 
against you.  
 
Have a Happy Merry Christmas and a Happy New Years. 
 
Monte Lunde 
 

ONE MOOSE INFORMATION FOR CHAPTER MEMBERS  
 
The transition to One Moose takes place on May 1, 2021. Some of 
the important dates and information about the transition are: 
 
If your present dues expire at the end of April, 2021, you must renew 
your membership before April 15, 2021 in order to be considered 
Active for the transition. 
 
If you are planning to purchase a Women of the Moose Life 
Membership, your Life Membership funds must be received by Moose 
International before April 1, 2021. Life Memberships can be 
purchased at tiered rates based on continuous years of service. Visit 
https://www.mooseintl.org/life-membership-2/ for details. Life 
memberships can only be purchased by check or money order; 
presently Moose International is not offering online life membership 
payments. 

 

If you are on Facebook and would like to get up to date information, please 
ask to join Friends Who Like Pahrump Moose  a page that is open to 
Moose Members in Good Standing. 
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SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS  
Mon-Tue 10-8 
Wed-Sat 10-9 
Sunday 9-6 
 
ALL LODGE HOURS are subject to the discretion of th e bartender on 
duty and based on functions that may or may not be taking place as 
well as any governmental regulations that are in pl ace at any specific 
time.  

WINNER’S CORNER 

October 50/50 Tree  Laurie Olsen 
November 50/50 Tree  Ralph & Pennie Beccia 
Veteran’s Day 50/50  Bob Parsons 
Hot Air Balloon Ride for 2  Chris Cornell 
Christmas Quilt  Charmayne Fazackerley 
Queen of Hearts Game awarded  $50 to Tom Mangan 
        $50 to Maria Trzcinski 

VETERAN'S DAY DINNER  
Let me begin by thanking all of our members who worked so hard to make 
this dinner a success.  Rodney Fazackerly, Helen Greenleaf, Bonnie Lunde, 
Ken Korte, Barb Virkus, Tom Mangan, Maria Trzcinski, Dawn Susits, Sean 
Bostic, Lori Andrewnovitz and our Junior Moosettes: Bella and Justess.  I 
also owe a big thank you to all of our members, who in addition to their time, 
donated money and supplies for this dinner. To our members and their 
guests who attended: thank you for making my Veteran's Day Meatloaf 
Dinner a big success.  Three other individuals who were so important to this 
day:  my fellow bartenders Sheryl Carder and Charmayne Fazackerly and 
our Karaoke KJ Gary Underdahl for keeping the party going.  You all have 
my deepest gratitude.  Wishing you all a happy and healthy 2021. 
Hilda "Sarge" Hansen  
 

Kids Christmas  
Our future Moose Members would like to thank the Friday Night 
Fish Fry Love Thy Neighbor Card Playing Group for again 
sponsoring the Children's Christmas party with Santa on 
December 12th.  Love and thanks go out to Jan & Gorden 
Sawyer, Jim & Midge Benedict, Maddie Miller, Bob & Sharon 
Parsons, Gladys Gratrix and George and Vicky McCormick for 
putting big smiles on some little faces. 
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Wednesday Morning Cleaning Crew...These members could really use some 
help on Wednesday Mornings.  If you can spare and h our and are an early 
riser, join the crew between 6-7 AM.   But in the meantime thank you to: Mike 
Breault, Steve Darney, Sara Mendez, Bob Parsons, Tracey Moza, Les Bagley 
and Mike Kinsley. You do a great job!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sickness and Distress   
 

Sickness: 
Kellie Allen, Valerie Blue, Bill Broadwell Al Cartier, Clara Cook, Rita 
Dawkins, Rose Fields, Arlene Hansett, Bill Hansett, Molly Hiller, Kathy 
Johnson, Lynda Johnson, Annette McNaughton, Ron Meeker, Rosie 
Molette, Leta Remboultd, Tommy Trczinski, Evie Wiley 

Distress: 
Lois Deusterbeck, Richard Friedel, Velma Kelley, Laurie Knight (Brother-in-
law), Bernie Lucido, Laura Lucido, Ron Riddle, Jane Greiman 

BANK ON OUR KIDS ENDOWMENT FUND  
Thank you to everyone who is participating in the Bank On Our Kids Project 
to raise funds for our children at Mooseheart. Keep up the good work. Our 
children at Mooseheart appreciate it. 
Remember to pick up your banks. We count them on Wednesday and you 
can get them back from the Bartender any time after that. Make sure your 
name is on your bank. 
We want to thank all Lodge and Chapter members for the great success of 
the Bank On Our Kids Endowment Fund Project. Your generosity has 
touched our hearts. Remember, you receive a coupon for $3.00 of a meal 
when you turn in your full bank. 
 

 Rodney, Charmayne, Bella, Justess and, of course, the pets: 
Puggy, Missy, the turtles and the cats would like to wish our 
Moose Family a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. At 
this time we would, also, like to say thank you for all the help 
and support our Moose Family members have given to our 
family during the Covid-19 crisis. It has meant a lot to us. 
Thank you and God bless you. 

Check out the beautiful new Karaoke Cabinet built by LOOM Member Bob 
Parson's to accommodate the new Karaoke System in the dining room.  
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LOOM PAST GOVERNORS 
GENE MILLER 80-81 
RAYMOND WISNIEWSKI 81-83 
TEX HAWLEY 83-84 
CAL GREENLEAF 85-87 
ANDY  PURCELL 87-88 
PAUL  STUART 88-89 
AL COOK 89-90 
FRANK WOODWORTH 90-91 
LYMAN STEVENS 91-92 
DAVID BESTA 92-93 
JIM CORNELL 93-94 
WES PULKOVNIK 94-95 
JACK CONNERS 95-96 
JIM CORNELL 96-99 
BOB BARQUIST 99-00 
DON DOAN 00-01 
WALTER GODFREY 01-02 

JIM CORNELL 02-03 
AL COOK 03-04 
AL WITTIG 04-05 
AL COOK 05-06 
LARRY MARSHALL 06-07 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 06-09 
LARRY MARSHALL 09-10 
AL WITTIG 10-11 
JIM CORNELL 11-12 
LARRY MARSHALL 12-13 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 13-14 
BILL HANSETT 14-15 
TIM  ANDREWNOVITZ 15-16 
BARRY RESH 16-17 
FRED GREEN 17-18 
TOM TRZCINSKI 18-19 
AL COOK 19-20 
 

 
WOTM PAST SENIOR REGENTS 

RITA  ANN SCHUTZ 81-82 
IRENE MILLER 82-83 
MARY PETERSON 83-84 
HELEN DILAURO 84-85 
JANET PICKERING 85-86 
MARGUERITE BLOCKBURGER  86-87 
HELEN GREENLEAF 89-88 
HELENE BRANIGAN 88-89 
EVELYN TOOLEY 89-90 
MARY CAHA 90-91 
JUANITA DIETRICH 91-92 
EMMA VEVERS 92-93 
BARBARA CORNELL 93-94 
MARILYN MCMURTRY 94-95 
DOROTHY HANSEN 95-96 
SHIRLEY CLEVELAND 96-97 
SHERYL HANON 97-98 
JEAN SULLIVAN 98-99 
BONNIE ERICKSON 99-00 
BEVERLY HALL 00-01 

PEGGY J. GIRARDO 01-02 
FRAN RUSSELL 02-03 
CLARA COOK 03-04 
LINDA SMITH 04-05 
MARLENE GODFREY 05-06 
ELAINE WILSON 06-07 
DONNA MIKEL 07-08 
MARCELLA SHANK 08-09 
JENNIFER STAUFFER 09-10 
PANDORA GEORGE 10-11 
KAREN LETOURNEAU 11-12 
KATHLEEN BUTKOVICH 12-13 
PATRICIA CAMERON 13-14 
BONNIE LUNDE 14-15 
TRACEY MOZA 15-16 
PAMELA RANERI 16-17 
CHANDA WIELAND 17-18 
MARIA TRZCINSKI 18-19 
BRIGITTE DUBIN 19-20 

 
. 
 
 
 
 

VOLUNTEERS: Volunteers needed for our breakfast, lunch and 
Dinner functions.  Even if you don't consider yourself a gourmet 
chef, we needs lots of help with prepping, set up, serving and clean 
up.  See one of our kitchen workers if you would like to  help.  
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MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all FUNCTIONS 
except those open to the public. 
MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all purchases of 
food & drinks. 

If you are frequently in the Lodge, you can arrange to pick up your 
newsletter in the Social Quarters or you can receive it on-line. Do you 
receive multiple newsletters at your residence?  If yes to any of these 3 
scenarios, Please let the Administrator, The Recorder or Helen 
Greenleaf know how you would like to receive your newsletter in the future 
and this will help to cut the bi-monthly printing and mailing costs.  

      Do you shop AMAZON? Are you aware that 
     if you go to smile.amazon.com,  when you
                 shop, you can choose Mooseheart Child 
     City & School or Moosehaven to receive a 
portion of each purchase? During the 3rd quarter of 2020, Mooseheart 
received $1860.81 in donations from our purchases. Thanks to us, to date, 
Mooseheart has received $15,828.52 from Amazon Smile. 

Membership Retention 
Membership retention continues to be problematic.  I am seeking volunteers, 
LOOM or WOTM members, who would feel comfortable speaking on the 
phone with LOOM members whose dues have recently expired or are soon 
to expire.   I will supply you with lists of those members each month.  Moose 
International provides easy-to-follow phone scripts that have proven over 
time to be successful.  Alternatively, you may create your own scripts or 
simply ad lib it – whatever works for you.  If you are interested, please reach 
out to me. 
Fraternally and Moose Proud, 
Dennis London 
LOOM Membership Chairman  
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
LOOM                      

NEW MEMBER 
 

Brandon Bouck 
Braxton Bouck 
Griffith D. Pritchard 
Ron Novoa 
Michael Page 
Curtis W. Dodd 
William J. Womeldorf 
Sean Bostic 
Brian Kern 
Gordon Mitchell, Jr. 
Louis James Baker 
Joshua Schwartz 
Ronald Heidle 

SPONSOR 
 
Dawn Susits 
Sharry Starbuck 
Laurie Olsen 
Tom Trzcinski 
Steve Newman 
Tim Andrewnovitz 
Tim Andrewnovitz 
Barry Resh 
Bill Hansett 
Tom Trzcinski 
Carol Powers 
Deb Schwartz 
Kathy Butkovich 

 
For those of you with your minds in the GUTTER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

PAYING YOUR DUES VIA INTERNET 
You can sign up for Auto Pay at Moose International or pay for just one year, two 

years, etc. Log on to www.mooseintl.org . Click at the top, where it says PAY 
DUES. Enter your Moose ID Number from your Moose card. Select the number 
of years you wish to renew for. Press Continue . Complete Credit Card Billing 
Information. Press Continue . Press Print Screen  for your receipt. Keep your 

receipt until you receive your new card. 
 
 

Well here we are in 2021.  Hope all had a great 
holiday season.  Looking forward to a great year 
ahead, bowling with our friends and family.  
  Just a reminder, you must be a member in good 
standing of the Moose Lodge, or the Elks to stay in 
our league.  Please make sure your dues are paid. 
  Let's have fun and enjoy bowling with such great 
friends.  
Jim Cornell 
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FOOD, FUN AND GAMES AT THE LODGE 
 
 Monday:  Lunch 11:30 to 2:00 
      Moose Charities Bingo 1:00 to 3:30 
 Tuesday:   Lunch 11:30 to 2:00 
      Slot tournament 12:00 to 2:00 
      Line Dance lessons 3:00 to 4:30 
      Member appreciation night 4:00 to 6:00 
      3rd Tues Bunco 11:00 to 2:00 
 Wednesday:   Lunch 11:30 to 2:00 
      Cleaning Crew Volunteers Appreciated: 7:00 am 
      Hand & Foot 11:00 to ? 
      Mexican Train 11:00 to ? 
      Wings 4:00 to 6:00 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Thursday: Lunch 11:30 to 2:00 
      Chef’s choice 5:00 to 7:00 
      Queen of Hearts Drawing 7:00 
      2nd Thurs: Happy Birthday Party 4:00 to 7:00 
      Karaoke 5:00 to 7:00 
 Friday:  Lunch 11:30 to 2:00 
      Shuffleboard Noon 
      Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Saturday:  Lunch 12:00 to 2:00  
      9 Ball Turkey Shoot 1:00 
      Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Sunday:  Breakfast 9:00 to 11:00 
      Darts 11:00 
      Pool     
      Bowling  4:00 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT WINGS 
Don’t forget our delicious wings, chicken fingers, shrimp, fries, onion rings, 
breaded mushrooms, chicken livers, and cheese curds. We serve 4:00 to 
6:00. Call ahead and we can have them ready for you. 

 

WELCOME BACK TERI ROGERS 
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BULLETIN  SPONSORS FOR 2020-2021 THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
SUPPORT 

GOLD: 
Larry Kelso, Bill & Blondie Fogo, Tim & Lori Andrewnovitz, Tom & Maria  
Trzcinski, Dennis London, Floyd Neth, Kathy Butkovich, Penny Eignor, Phil & 
Pam Raneri, Fred Green, Jim & Barb Cornell, Jim & Claire Rainey, Georgia 
& Stephen Smith, Jim  Gronemann, Sam Allen, Les Bagby, John & Tella 
Vore, George Colton, Norm and Claudia Grudem, Joanie West, Linda Smith 
SILVER: 
Al Cook, Barb Virkus, Fawn Putzig, June Desschesne, Bill & Arlene Hansett 
BRONZE: 
Clara Cook, Leta Remboldt, Ken Korte 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 The 2nd Thursday of every month from 4:00 to 7:00 we 
 celebrate. If it is your Birthday month, you get one free drink.  
 Birthday cake is provided. Gary Underdahl does karaoke. Come on down 
and have some  fun...even if it is not your birthday. 

BECOME A BULLETIN SPONSOR FOR THE CURRENT YEAR BY 
DONATING $5 TO BECOME A BRONZE SPONSOR, $10 TO BECOME A 
SILVER SPONSOR, OR $20 TO BECOME A GOLD SPONSOR. YOUR 
DONATIONS ARE USE TO OFFSET THE COST OF CREATING, 
PRINTING AND MAILING OUR BI-MONTHLY BULLETIN. GIVE YOUR 
DONATION TO MONTE OR LEAVE IT IN AN ENVELOPE, STATING ITS 
PURPOSE IN THE LOOM OFFICE. 

 

Tommy and Rosie 
Moose Presentation to 
Nye County Sheriff’s 

Department and Fire & 
Rescue 

Arranged by Laurie 
Olsen 
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Happy New Year to one and all! May we be blessed with a much better year 
in 2021 than 2020. 
November was a record-breaking month for bingo with 106 players raising 
$641. November 23rd saw a single day record of $172 raised. October was 
outstanding as well, with 66 players raising $664. On December 7th – the last 
bingo games before the editor’s deadline for this newsletter – 23 players 
raised $142. 
2020 – 2021 year-to-date through 12/7/20: 436 players have raised $2,487. 
We are also doing very well with our Endowment Fund banks. 2020 – 2021 
year-to-date through 12/7/20, you have turned in banks totaling $2,024.19, for 
a total of $4,511.19 between bingo and banks. Outstanding upward 
trajectory! Be proud of yourselves and give yourselves a well-deserved pat on 
the back for supporting our core initiatives – Mooseheart, Moosehaven, and 
Heart of the Community. 
God bless you and thank you for your ongoing support. 
Fraternally and Moose Proud, 
Dennis London 
Moose Charities Chairman 
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